ROYAL SECONDARY & GIRLS SCHOOL -DHORAJI

Std :- 10th Ter	rminal exam	Dt.24-10-2024
-----------------------------------	-------------	---------------

Time :- 3:00 hours

Sub : English

Marks :- 80

Section – A

***** Read the extracts and answer the questions:

But that didn't happen. So we raised the demand in 1982 and have been continuously asking for it, but the railways told us that they did not have funds. So, finally we decided to craft our own destiny," said Hukachand, a member of the committee.

1. What did the railways tell them?

2. When did the people raise their demand?

"You man sitting at home I can command the robot in the city market?" asked Prem Chopra.

"It operates within a limited radius of a kilometer. By the way, this one is called Ram Singh – 070," the salesman explained.

3. Does the robot obey command?

4. At what limit does the robot operate?

The angel shook his head slowly and said, "A mighty impossible task, I suppose six pairs of hands? No way!"

"No, these hands are not a problem for me. It is the three pairs of eyes that the mothers have to have." Lord looked puzzled.

"Oh, so you are creating a standard model of mothers? But three pairs of eyes? What for?" the angel got interested.

"One pair that sees her children through closed doors. Another pair to look at the children and say: 'I understand and I love you' without uttering a word. And the third pair to see all secret things without opening them."

5. What is the problem of the Lord?

6. What is the function of the third pair of eyes?

The second stage of learning was more difficult. It was also based on the sense of touch. Miss Sullivan would speak a word, and ask me to touch her lips and throat slowly. I learnt to speak through the movements of the lips and the vibration in the throat. When I uttered my first word, it gave me boundless delight. Now I started talking with my toys, stones, trees and birds in the garden. I felt amazed and delighted as my sister ran to me when I called her, and my dog obeyed my commands. I was able to speak. It was a miracle!

7. What was the second stage of learning based on?

8. When Helen uttered her first word, What did it give her?

Palakkad's district library stands tall as a beacon to encourage women's empowerment through classes, clubs, workshops and reading rooms. And then, there are the books, which will provide the women the strength they need to make good use of these opportunities.

9. How does Palakkad's library stand tall? Why? 10. What will the book provide to the women?

11. Write a short note focusing on the questions: (any one) MGP's drive for solar power in sitapur district

(What is MGP ? – What is MGP doing in Sitapur district ? – How many customers did the map have ? – What does it provide to the customers ? - Is it a cheaper source of light ? – What are the benefits of the solar lights to the people ? – What did he do ? OR

Quality founds in mothers:

- What can the kiss of a mother do?
- What is special about her lap?
- What can she manage?
- On what on how much food can she feed her family?
- Can she heal herself?
- What other qualities does she have?
- What are her tears for?

***** Write whether the sentences are True or False:

- 12. Ramsing-070 had a red metallic body.
- 13. The garbage is used for landfill.
- 14. The mother is an intelligent creature.
- 15. Miss Sullivan sacrificed her eyes for Helen.

<u>Section – B</u>

* Read the stanza and answer the questions:

My song will be like a pair of wings

to your dreams,

It will transport your heart to the verge

of the unknown.

It will be like the faithful star overhead

when dark night is over your road.

16. How will the song be?

- 17. The song will transport the child's heart......
- 18. Find the similar word for 'loyal' from this stanza.

* Read the paragraph and answer the questions Supplementary:

Three years flew by - the miracle years filled with fun, growth, discovery and intense feelings. Manish's ' father got a promotion and they had to move to Assam.

As promised, Manisha and I wrote occasional letters. Long distance phone calls were out of question in those days. Her last letter came when I was in T.Y.B.Sc. She had fallen in love with a doctor. She married him and had just given birth to a beautiful baby girl.

19. How many years did Panni and Manisha spend together?

- 20. What were those three-years filled with?
- 21. Manisha's family had to move to Assam because.....

(Complete the sentence)

22. With whom did Manisha marry?

23. When did Panni/ the narrator get Manisha's last letter ?

04

03

CASH MEMO					
Date : 26/07/'17			No. : 3564		
Vidyarthi Book Store					
Under Gandhi Bridge, Ahmedabad					
	Books and Magazines Distributors				
	No.	Particular	Rs.]	
	1	AkhandAnand	50.00]	
	2	The Ignited Mind	300.00		
* Taxes Extra Sold By:			old By:		
C.V. Dubey					

- 24. What is this data?
- 25. Who has prepared this bill?
- 26. What is the name of the book store?
- 27. What is the total bill?
- 28. What is the date of the bill?

* Read the interview and answer the questions:

- Anil : Hi Mukesh, it's great to see you again.
- Mukesh : Wow it's great seeing you. How long has it been? It must be more than 6 months. I'm doing well. How about you?
 Anil : Not too bad.
- Mukesh : What movie are you and the family going to see?
- Anil : I came here to see the Uri movie. How about you?

Mukesh : I'm going to watch Kesari.

- 29. Who is happy to see Anil? Why?
- 30. Where are Anil and his family going?
- 31. Anil is not doing well. True or False?
- 32. What are 'Uri' and 'Kesari'?

Section – C

* Match the language functions with the sentences: 03 Α Β 33. Chand has either a bike or a car. (a) Describing Comparison 34. Yesterday he did not so well as today. (b) Describing Person 35. The woman in a blue sari is the Head Mistress. (c) Describing process (d) Describing Alternative * Choose and write the appropriate responses focusing to functions to complete the conversations: 03 36. Kamal: Who is that girl? Mr. Shah: (Describing Person) (B) She is the girl whose father is a PSI. (A) It is a wonderful garden. (D) Does she go to the hospital? (C) Why does she go to the police station? **37. Kamal: Where does she live?** Mr. Shah: (Describing Location) (B) How does she go to school? (A) She is a teacher. (C) She lives near Pritam Nagar Akhada. (D) Her school is near V. S. Hospital.

38. Drashti : How does your mummy	v treat you?			
Bhargvi : (Expre	essing frequency)			
(A) She is very kind.	(B) She treats me with care.			
(C) She always treats me kindly.	(D) She behaves with me like a friend.			
* Complete the sentences choosing	the correct option focusing the functions			
in the brackets:	03			
39. Viram reached	(specifying time and location)			
(A) office at 7 pm yesterday.	(B) at office today.			
(C) yesterday.	(D) when we were played.			
40. Jaykishan	(Describing Past event)			
(A) was play chess.	(B) was played chess.			
(C) played chess	(D) playing chess.			
41. You (Showing ability)				
(A) will sing a song.	(B) may sing a song.			
(C) should sing a song.	(D) can sing a song.			

42. Complete the paragraph filling in the blanks with the appropriate words from the brackets: 03

[advice, Supportive, Informed]

I have parents who understood that my interest was the environment. They have never stopped me from doing what I want. On my part, I also made sure that I did not fail my parents any way. I always them about everything that I did and took their before jumping into actions.

Find and write the word having nearest meaning:

43. Farewell	: (A) welcome	(B) goodbye	(C) wish well	(D) think well
44. Puzzled	: (A) agitated	(B) amazed	(C) confused	(D) surprised
45. Slim	:(A) very big	(B) fattish	(C) very thin	(D) delicate

Section – D

***** Change the following text as shown:

46. My teacher is very strict. He sets his own rule. He always tells me to follow the rule.Start this way: My teachers are very....

✤ Join the sentences using the appropriate conjunctions in the brackets: 03

- 47. Rajan will win the race. Kishan will win the race.
 - (Neither..nor, Either...or, Both... and)
- **48.** You can't do your work well. You are very lazy. (and, but, because)
- **49.** I went to school. I met my teachers... (but, so, and)

50. Rewrite the paragraph fill in the blanks with appropriate words in the brackets:

We visited Saputara ____ (these, next, last) year. We went there____ (with, by, into) car. We stayed there____ (since, from, for) a week.

03

02

- * Change the following text as shown:
- 51. Here our teachers teach us in detail. They explain every point very clearly. They help us in our difficulties.

Begin like this: Here we are taught

- 52. Mr. Sharma gets up early in the morning. He gets ready and eats breakfast with his family. He then goes for office.
 - Begin like this: Mrs. Sharma gets up

* Select the questions to get the underlined words/phrases as their answers:

53. Ketan was in the market at 8 pm.

- (A) Where Ketan was at 8 p.m.?
- (C) When was Ketan in the market?

54. Dev sold twelve balloons.

- (A) How many balloons did Dev sold?
- (C) What did Dev sell?

55. There is some tea in the cup.

- (A) How is the tea in the cup?
- (C) How many tea is there in the cup?

- (B) How much tea there is in the cup?
- (D) How much tea is there in the cup?

Section – E

56. Write a paragraph in about 125 words on the following: (any one) 06 The Best village of Gujarat

Point: name - system of governance - population - facilities - health care centre banks - CCTV -drainage - drop out ratio of the students - awards]

(**OR**)

My Favourite Fastivel Diwali

Points: about diwali - decoration and illumination- cracking fireworks - making rangolies – enjoying sweets – greeting each other – to sum up)

(**OR**)

My Mother

[Points: Different members in the family – Mummy dearest – her name – appearance - education - her nature and different qualities - Why dearest to you?]

57. Draft an e-mail on principalsv@gmail.com in about 30 words on behalf of Ronak Tripathi to his principal asking for leave to attend his cousin's marriage.

(**OR**)

57. Prepare a short report on Independence Day in about 60 words. 05 58. Describe the picture in about ten sentences: 05

04

- (B) Where was Ketan at 8 p.m.?
- (D) Who was in the market at 8 p.m.?
- (B) How many balloons did Dev sell?
- (D) Why did Dev sell twelve balloons?